
Dear 12th Ward, 

 

Recently, our prophet President Russell M. Nelson encouraged us to study out and 

understand the restoration of the gospel of Jesus Christ to the earth now 200 years 

ago as we prepare for general conference in April. Earlier this week, he invited us to 

“think deeply and often” about the question:  

How do you hear Him?  

It reminds me of some passages of scripture I recently read in 2 Nephi 9, which 

says: “And wo unto the deaf that will not hear; for they shall perish. Wo unto the 

blind that will not see; for they shall perish also.”  

Are you seeking out your Savior Jesus Christ? Are you listening to what He’s trying 

to tell you? Can you hear Him? Each of us will have moments when we can answer 

those questions better than at other times — building a relationship is difficult and it 

takes a lot of effort.  

I’d encourage you to spend this month getting to know your Savior and “Hear 

Him!” as our prophet has counseled. And if you already feel like you have a good 

relationship with Him, do some more listening, because there’s always something 

more to learn. 

“Our Father loves and yearns for each one of us to choose to return to His holy 

presence,” President Nelson said. “He pleads with us to listen to the voice of Jesus 

Christ, whom the Father anointed and appointed as our Mediator, Savior, and Re-

deemer.”  

When the spirit speaks to you, I encourage you to act on your promptings. I promise 

that as you do this, you’ll draw closer to Him, understand His love and mercy for 

you, and you’ll know that He lives and suffered for you so that you may someday 

live again.  

 

Love, 

Josh Furlong 

Woods Cross 12th Ward 

Newsletter 2020 



Relief Society 

 "Satan wants to separate us from God's voice 
by keeping us out of quiet places. If God 
speaks in a still, small voice, you and I need to 
draw close to hear Him.  Just imagine what 
would happen if we were as intent on staying 
connected with Heaven as we are on staying 
connected to Wi-Fi! Pick a time and place and 
listen for God's voice every day. And keep this 
sacred appointment with exactness, for so very 
much depends on it!" -Sister Michelle Craig  

Lessons:                                                       
March 8th:    "Spiritual Capacity" -Sister 
Michelle Craig                                                
March 22nd: "Covenant Belonging" -Elder 
Gong                                                                 
                                                                      
Announcements:       
March 5th @ 7:00 pm:  Depression/Anxiety 
Class at the Apple Chapel in the RS room.  
Casual dress. Anyone 14 and older is invited 
and you can bring friends/family who are not in 
our Stake.  The cost is $40 for the workbook.  

March 10th @ 7:00 pm:  Stake Relief Society 
Event - featuring speaker Glenn Rawson from 
the History of the Saints TV series.  This will 
be in the Stake Center Chapel. Sunday dress.  

March 11th 10:00 am - 2:00 pm:  Salt Lake 
Community College Job Fair at the Taylors-
ville Redwood Campus.  

March 20th - 21st:  BYU's Life After Divorce 
Conference - many different topics will be   
discussed. If you'd like more information or 
know someone who would benefit from this 
conference, contact Julie Love.  

We want to send a huge thank you out to Sister 
Jamie Hyde for having served so faithfully as 
our First Counselor in Relief Society.  Jamie 
and her wonderful family will be sorely 
missed. We wish them all the best in their new 
home.  We welcome Sister Angie Rapier as our 
newly called Relief Society 1st Counselor and 
look forward to working with her.  
 



All Newsletter submissions are due by the last Wednesday of the month  

to Emily Stemmons at emistem@gmail.com 

12th Ward Missionaries 

Elder Caleb Herbert Biesinger 

Perú Lima East Mission 

Caille Los Agrólogos 368 

Urbanización Las Acacias De Monter-
rico 

La Molina 

Lima 12 

Peru 

Caleb.biesinger@myldsmail.net 

 

Sister Guinevere Eastes 

Welfare Square Service Mission 

 

Elder Jaxson Paul Keene 

México Cancún Mission 

Avenida Chichenitza s/n SM 38 Mz9, 
Lote 1 

Colonia Benito Juárez 

77569 Cancún, Quintana Roo 

Mexico 

Jaxson.keene@missionary.org 

 

Elder Jens Conlin Blades 

Tennessee Knoxville Mission 

11320 Station West Dr. Ste 101 

Farragut, TN 37934 

Jens.blades@missionary.org 

Local Full Time Missionaries 

        801-793-2731 

Local Spanish Speaking          

Missionaries 

          801-209-4594 


